
 
  
 
 
 

 

Memorandum 

Date: January 10, 2022 
 
To: All Department Heads 
 
From: Thomas B. Modica, City Manager  
 
Subject: New State Laws from the 2021 Legislative Year 
 
This memo provides information regarding key pieces of State legislation passed in 2021 
that impact City departments. The attached League of California Cities’ “Legislative 
Report: December 2021,” advises cities of State legislation enacted in 2021 that may 
affect municipal operations, procedures, and programs. All laws in the report take effect 
January 1, 2022, unless enacted as urgency legislation, which is effective immediately 
upon signature by the Governor. 
 
Attachment A highlights new State laws that are of significant interest to City departments, 
and Attachment B is the League’s complete report. Please take appropriate actions to 
comply with this new legislation and contact our office if we can be of assistance. 
Additional information on specific bills can be found by inputting the bill number into the 
search field on the California Legislative Information Website.   
  
If you have any questions, please contact Tyler Bonanno-Curley, Manager of Government 
Affairs, at (562) 570-5715 or Tyler.Curley@longbeach.gov.   
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
CC: MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

CHARLES PARKIN, CITY ATTORNEY 
 DOUGLAS P. HAUBERT, CITY PROSECUTOR 
 LAURA L. DOUD, CITY AUDITOR 
 LINDA F. TATUM, ASSISTANT CITY MANAGER 
 TERESA CHANDLER, DEPUTY CITY MANAGER 

APRIL WALKER, ADMINISTRATIVE DEPUTY CITY MANAGER 
MEREDITH REYNOLDS, SPECIAL DEPUTY CITY MANAGER FOR RECOVERY 
MONIQUE DE LA GARZA, CITY CLERK  

http://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billSearchClient.xhtml
mailto:Tyler.Curley@longbeach.gov



